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GLORIA DEI LUTHERAN CHURCH 

N1230 Seven Corners Rd      

New Holstein, WI   53061       

Phone Number:  920-898-5333       

Email Address:  gloriadeilcwi@gmail.com 

Web Side: http://www.gloriadeilc.com  
CHURCH OFFICE HOURS: 
Monday  9:00 am To 2:00 pm 
Wednesday 9:00 am to 2:00 pm 
Thursday 9:00 am to 2:00 pm 

THE DEILY NEWS 

July 2022 

A note from Council President Michael Hetzner: 
Summertime at Gloria Dei.  Wednesday evening worship in Bible study format with Pastor Jim continues, but few have 
attended recently.  Council will need to decide whether to continue this service at our next meeting July 12. 
 
Camping night at Gloria Dei July 23!   Bring your camp dwelling and stay overnight or just come by for the 
campfire.  Contact David Hoban if you need more information. 
 
Highway cleanup was accomplished June 17.  Thanks to Annette, Coleen, Dick, and Mike. 
 
Doug is making an effort on a week-by-week basis to come to church Thursday afternoons at 2 pm to make music 
together.  Contact Doug or Mike if interested. 
 
Annette is coordinating ongoing kitchen cleanup and organization.  Contact her if you can help. 
 
Blessings.  Michael 
 
Current Covid Precautions Policy:  Masking is voluntary.  Side pews are marked off for optional social distancing.  We take communion in the pews 

individually and share the peace at a distance. 
 
Council May 10 approved continuing Wednesday evening services to 
the end of August. 
 

DATE TO REMEMBER 

07/03/2022 8:00 AM - In Person - Virtual Worship on Facebook  

07/04/2022 July 4th Church Office will be closed 

07/06/2022 6:30 AM - Bible Study Group 

07/06/2022 7:00 PM – Wednesday Evening Service  

 07/10/2022 8:00 AM – In Person - Virtual Worship on Facebook  

 07/12/2022 6:30 PM - Council Meeting 

 07/13/2022 6:30 AM - Bible Study Group 

 07/13/2022 7:00 PM – Wednesday Evening Service 

 07/17/2022 8:00 AM –In Person - Virtual Worship on Facebook 

 07/20/2022 6:30 AM - Bible Study Group 

 07/20/2022 7:00 PM – Wednesday Evening Service 

07/23/2022 Gloria Dei Camping Weekend 

07/24/2022 8:00 AM - In Person - Virtual Worship on Facebook 

  07/27/2022 6:30 AM - Bible Study Group 

 07/27/2022 7:00 PM – Wednesday Evening Service 

 07/31/2022 8:00 AM - In Person - Virtual Worship on Facebook   
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WORSHIP HELPERS FOR APRIL 

 Filmer Reader Greeter/Usher 

07/03/22 Barb Spiegel Kathy Welsch Kathy Welsch 

07/10/22 Louie Lecker Coleen Allee Barb Spiegel 

07/17/22 Nealey Janicek Annette Pleshek Annette Pleshek 

07/24/22 Louie Lecker Anne Sellen Phyllis Kitzman 

07/31/22 Barb Spiegel Karen Ebert Karen Ebert 

http://www.gloriadeilc.com
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In-Kind Donations 

Please fill out the in-kind donation form, (You can request a form from the Church 

Administrative Assistant Ann Martin) or turn in any receipts for items purchased and 

donated to the church.  This would include boxes of tissues, toilet paper, office supplies 

and any other items that would normally need to be purchased as part of the budget.  

Piggly Wiggly Receipts 

Your receipts from Piggly Wiggly from  

Kiel can be placed in the basket in the 

narthex.  The Kiel Store allows us to 

turn in receipts to get the same non-

profit donation as purchasing SCRIP 

gift cards.  Receipts 

from purchases using 

gift cards are not 

eligible.   

Gloria Dei Camping Weekend July 23rd 
 
Come join fellow campers as we enjoy a night of camping outside 
the church on Saturday July 23. Pitch a tent or pull a camper to the 
end of the parking lot. Even if you're not a camper you can come 
enjoy dinner or a s'more by the fire, yard games, camp songs, and 
great conversation.  We hope to see you there! -David Hoban 

 

Gloria Dei Walking Club 

Brenda and I recently finished a virtual running/walking challenge through 

“Will Run for Bling and Charity”. From March 27-June 25 we were to 

complete 200 miles. We paid a $25 registration fee and at the end of the 

challenge we were mailed a medallion and bib (I paid extra for a t-shirt). 

The rest of the fee was donated to a charity. This has inspired us to start a 

walking club at Gloria Dei…or at least have a brain-storming meeting to see 

if there is any interest. We would like to have a BRIEF meeting after church 

on Sunday, July 10th for anyone who might be interested. If you cannot 

make the meeting, but are still interested, please contact either one of us: 

Brenda Kobs 920-450-3407 

Coleen Allee 920-889-1187   
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Gloria Dei Lutheran Church Council – June 14, 2022 Minutes 
 
Present: Mike Hetzner, Jennifer Lecker, Sue Salzsieder, David Hoban, Bryce Larson, Jerry Jensen, 
Brenda Kobs (7:15 PM)                                                                Absent: Annette Pleshek, Anne Sellen 
 
Call to Order & Devotion—President Mike Hetzner called the meeting to order at 6:35 PM and lead a 
short devotion. 
 
Approval of Meeting Agenda—Jensen, Hoban 
 
Approval of Secretary’s Report—Hoban, Jensen 
 
Approval of Treasurer’s Report—Salzsieder, Larson 

 
President’s Report—President received two communications. 1- Transfer Roald & Sharon Harswick to 
St. John Lutheran/De Pere. 2. Thank you from the Salvation Army for 29 lbs of items for the food pantry. 
Demand/need is on the rise. Pastor Jim & wife Betty would like to present Dave Ramsay’s Financial 
Peace University course at no cost to members and a small fee to nonmembers. Dates and times have 
yet to be decided but might be offered after Wednesday services. Ideas for advertising were discussed. 
Motion approved (Larson, Lecker). Mike Hetzner is recruiting members for the Divine Time Players to 
provide short 10-20 minute plays at Wednesday night services. Contact Mike Hetzner if interested. 
 
Health Precautions Update—Risk is low at this time. No changes needed. 
 
 Continued on page 4 

Treasurer's Monthly Report      

 Submitted by David Hoban   May YTD YTD  

       ----2022---- ----2022---- ----2022---- ----2022---- 

       Actual Actual Planned Planned 

TOTAL INCOME         

 Operating Income   $ 7870 46,213 45,575 109,380 

 Capital Campaign   $ 150 1,350 417 1,000 

 Building Projects   $ 0 0 1,458 3,500 

 Benevolence Funds   $ 0 0 417 1,000 

 TOTAL INCOME   $ 8020 47,563 47,867 114,880 

           

TOTAL EXPENSES         

 Operating Expenses   $ 6551 39,204 37,590 90,215 

 Capital Campaign   $ 150 1,350 417 1,000 

 Buiding Projects   $ 0 0 1,458 3,500 

 Benevolence Funds   $ 0 0 417 1,000 

 TOTAL EXPENSES   $ 6,701 40,554 39,881 95,715 

           

 INCOME MINUS EXPENSES  $ 1,319 7,010 7,985 19,165 

           

  For May, the general income was $1,319 more than general expenses.  Year to date, income exceeds expenses by $7,010.   
  May expenses were nearly the absolute minimum that they could be. Note that our pastoral expenses have raised slightly with the 
addition of Wednesday night services through summer.  
  Through 5 months, the finances are close to that values predicted by the budget.  
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Call Committee Update—Mike Hetzner contacted several area churches to see whether they would be 
interested in sharing a pastor with us. St. Luke Lutheran Church in Sheboygan Falls is the only one that 
may be interested – St Luke Call Process. They are located approximately 30 minutes away from GDLC 
with Sunday services at 9:30 AM. 
 
Brainstorming List Review & Update—Postcard will be mailed to members soon encouraging all to 
come to worship. Council encourages members to contribute to the ‘Get Your Can to Church!’ (food 
drive). Please purchase extra food to donate to our local food pantries. 
 
Committees & Reports 
1) Fellowship/Outreach—Bryce Larson continues to provide coffee & juice after Sunday worship to 
promote fellowship. It is sincerely appreciated. We will accept any food/personal hygiene items to help 
those in need for our ‘Get Your Can to Church’ initiative. All new visitors need to be made welcome by 
members. Please consider camping with us on Saturday, July 23 or just come for s’mores, bonfire, and 
more. Highway Cleanup will be Friday, June 17, 2 PM. 
 
2) Property— 

• DNR inspected the well. 
• Water samples need to be sent in again. 
• 25 bags of mulch were spread out by Barb Spiegel. THANKS! 
• Kitchen cleanup continues. Contact Annette Pleshek if interested in helping. 

•Suggestion was made to provide a comfortable & private place for nursing mothers. 
 
3) Stewardship/lLong Range Planning— We will develop a long-range plan with input from the 
congregation this fall. The planning will take place after a Sunday service. Brunch will be served 
because...when we meet, we eat! 
 
4) Worship/Music—Wednesday services have been attended by 8-10 persons in May. June 8 was 0. 
Pastor Jim will be on vacation August 4-11. Arrangements will be made to provide worship leadership. 
Doug Everson will be available at 2 PM on Thursdays for Choir at church. 
 
5) Youth/Christian Education— Ø 
 
Calendar Update— Council meeting, July 12, 6:30PM. 
 
Adjournment with the Lord’s Prayer (Kobs, Jensen) 7:35 PM 
 
Submitted by Sue Salzsieder, Secretary 
 

Minutes are subject to council approval at the July meeting  

Continued From page 3 

Confirmation classes will begin on Wednesday September 14 and 
will meet on Wednesdays from 5:30 p.m. to 6:30 p.m. All youth 

in 7th grade and above who have not been confirmed are welcome 
to attend these classes. Anyone who has questions should contact 

pastor Jim Liddle by phone (920 565-3149) or email 


